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Amb. John Danforth urged member states to refrain from adopting "one-sided" resolutions against Israel.

In an appeal to the nations of the world ahead of the opening of the 59th United Nations General Assembly, US Ambassador John Danforth urged member states to refrain from adopting "one-sided" resolutions against Israel at the organization's annual session.

"It does not help. It is the opposite of balance. It is one-sided, and it is contrary to the best interests of attempting to work something out in the Middle East," Danforth told reporters Thursday evening, referring specifically to a recent assembly resolution that endorsed an advisory International Court of Justice opinion deeming Israel's security fence illegal. 

The resolution was opposed by just 6 of the UN's 191 nations. "It is the kind of resolution that tends to create in the minds of the Israelis the sense that they are totally isolated from the rest of the world, that everyone is against them except for five of us," Danforth said. 

As for the dozens of non-binding, anti-Israel resolutions adopted by the General Assembly annually, "these multiple resolutions are redundant, and at best tedious and boring and not a fruitful use of time," Danforth said.

"And something should be done to fix the situation I would hope that the Europeans in particular would join us to say enough is enough for these crazy resolutions."
